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MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to en-

sure that students 

will find their purpose 

and become success-

ful, lifelong learners 

and positive contribu-

tors in a changing 

world. 

December  2018 
Superintendent’s News 

Each school year I choose a word to focus my improvement efforts.  I got this idea from 
Jon Gordon’s book One Word That Will Change Your Life.  I mentioned in our back-to-school 
newsletter that my word this year is “intentional.”  Sitting around the Thanksgiving table, I was 
thinking about how this word applies to being grateful.  Being thankful is not a matter of circum-
stance, it is a matter of choice.  We need to be intentional about being grateful. 

There are plenty of negatives in our lives: the looming water rights issue, political divisive-
ness, not enough rain, too much snow, etc.  If we choose to dwell on these 
negatives, we will just become more negative. 

We have a lot of positive things going on in our community: a 
new grocery store and pharmacy, new restaurants in town, and school 
enrollment has increased by 13 kids over the last two months.  If we are 
intentional about our focus on the good things, we will only be more posi-
tive.  We must still face those challenges; we cannot ignore them.  But it is 
nearly impossible to be stressed and grateful at the same time.  

The thing I am most thankful for are the people around me.  We 
have community events in both St. John and Hudson put on by many vol-
unteers.  Key leaders in elected positions or on volunteer boards are working to make things bet-
ter.  We have a great staff in our district who work in the best interest of kids every day.  We have 
our challenges in the community and in our district.  But the people are what make our school dis-
trict and our community great. 

Another thing I am thankful for is the supportive families here in our district.  A few weeks 
ago, we held parent-teacher conferences.  At the conferences, 92% of our students had a parent 
that participated.  Our typical turnout is around 80%-85%.   

Our district has been awarded a grant to implement a Parents as Teachers program.  The 
goal of the Parents as Teachers (PAT) program is to provide parents with child development 
knowledge and parenting support, provide early detection of developmental delays and health is-
sues, and increase children’s school readiness. The PAT model includes one-on-one home visits, 
monthly group meetings, developmental screenings, and linkages and connections for families to 
needed resources.  

Johnna Stanford is our new PAT director and Carol Siefkes is the PAT educator.  The pro-
gram will officially start after the holiday break.  Keep an eye out for more information this month if 
you would like to participate in the program. 

 As the year draws to an end, many of you are considering charitable donations.  
You might consider the USD 350 Educational Foundation for any charitable giving.  The Foundation 
is a non-profit organization that provides an avenue for patrons, businesses, and organizations to 
financially support to the mission of St. John-Hudson schools. 

Our Foundation really captures the giving spirit of this great community.  The Foundation 
accepts donations to support student scholarships, library funding, and various student and school 
programs.  Donations can be given for a particular purpose or to be used at the discretion of the 
Foundation board to support our schools.  Recently the Foundation provided classroom grants for 
robotics, pottery wheels for the art department, and a laser engraver for the industrial arts classes.  
Information about the Foundation can be found on out school district’s website. 

On behalf of the USD 350 school family, I want to wish you all a happy holiday season and 
a very Merry Christmas.  As always, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other 
questions or concerns, I can be reached at 620-549-3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to 
be a Tiger and proud to serve USD 350 with Purpose, Passion, and Pride. 

-Josh Meyer – USD 30 Superintendent 
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The students sat enraptured by the teacher. Destiny, a high school student 
(whom also happens to be my daughter) came in to share her knowledge of 
ball python snakes and crested geckos. The students filed in and a look of 
awe filled the room. When Destiny started talking, all students sat quietly. 
The first group of students stayed perfectly still and engaged for an hour and 
ten minutes. The second group of students was the same way. They sat for 
over an hour. Barely a peep escaped from their lips. The students were fasci-
nated. They learned about the food snakes and geckos enjoyed. They also 
learned about behaviors and habitats of these animals. Several of the stu-
dents changed their minds about what they’re asking for from Santa! I think 
we might have a few parents who will be concerned about this choice.  It 
was a great day of learning in my classroom. I will bring Destiny back to dis-
cuss more about these animals as not all students were able to attend. One 
student, who had to stay home because of an illness, cried because he was 
not able to see the animals.  ~ Brenna Talbot 
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Happy Holidays! 


